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FY2022 Passenger Ferry Grant Algiers Point Ferry Terminal Enhancement and Lower Algiers
Maintenance Facility State of Good Repair Projects

DESCRIPTION: Grant Application for federal funds to increase
the usable square footage at the Algiers Point Ferry Terminal
and to repair building components due to deferred
maintenance at the Lower Algiers Maintenance Facility

AGENDA NO: Click or tap here to
enter text.

ACTION REQUEST: ☒ Approval ☐  Review Comment ☐ Information Only ☐ Other

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to seek federal funds in the amount of $5,224,965 to increase
the usable square footage at the Algiers Point Ferry Terminal and to repair building components due
to deferred maintenance at the Lower Algiers Maintenance Facility. The local match is $1,306,241
and the total project amount will be $6,531,207.

ISSUE/BACKGROUND:

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) announced the opportunity to apply for $294.5 million in
competitive grants under the Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 Passenger Ferry Grant Program (Passenger
Ferry Program) ($36.5M), Electric or Low-Emitting Ferry Pilot Program (Low-No Ferry Program)
($49M), and Ferry Service for Rural Communities Program (Rural Ferry Program) ($209M).

The Federal public transportation law (49 U.S.C. 5307 (h)) authorizes FTA to award grants for
passenger ferries through a competitive process. Projects funded under this program will improve
the condition and quality of existing passenger ferry services, support the establishment of new
passenger ferry services, and repair and modernize ferry boats, terminals and related facilities and
equipment.  It is under this program that the RTA has traditionally qualified for funding.

DISCUSSION:

The New Orleans Regional Transit Authority (RTA) is requesting $5,224,965 in federal funding to
make enhancements to two facilities in its Ferry portfolio; Algiers Point Ferry Terminal and the
Maintenance Facility located at Lower Algiers.

Algiers Point Ferry Terminal currently is a single-story facility with a two-story vaulted ceiling. The
proposal is to enclose the ceiling and thereby add a second floor. The second floor would be used as
administrative offices for the Ferry Operations Team and the first floor would be used for ticket sales
and rider convenience.

The Maintenance Facility has several building systems that are at the end of their useful life and
need to be replaced. These may include and are not limited to repairs due to termite damage, roof
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replacement and HVAC system replacements.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

The RTA will be responsible for the local match if the grant is awarded.  That amount is expected to
be $1,306,241.

NEXT STEPS:

This grant application is due September 6, 2022. The submission of this grant will delay the
execution of the existing Algiers Point grant awarded in 2018, to maximize efficiencies, if awarded
these two grants will be executed as one project. If the agency is not successful, then the 2018 grant
will proceed as scoped.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Resolution

Prepared By: Lona Edwards Hankins, lhankins@rtaforward.org
Title: Deputy CEO of Infrastructure, Planning and Information Technology

Reviewed By: Lona Edwards Hankins, lhankins@rtaforward.org
Title: Deputy CEO of Infrastructure, Planning and Information Technology

Reviewed By: Gizelle Johnson Banks
Title: Chief Financial Officer

8/17/2022

Alex Wiggins Date
Chief Executive Officer
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